
            We need YOUR support 

 
Over the years the Zanesville Memorial Con cert Band has provided local 
residents with enjoyable entertainment and area musicians with an 
opportunity to perform.  We ask for your support to continue this tradition 
with the Zanesville Memorial Concert Band. 
 

Concert Patron........................$ 2000 or more 
Sponsor...................................$ 500 – 1999 
Patron......................................$ 250 – 499 
Donor......................................$ 100 – 249 
Benefactor...............................$ 50 – 99 
Supporter.................................$ 25 – 49 
Last Chair Player.....................up to $24.99 
 
Tax Deductions allowed to the extent of the law for 501(c)3 organizations. 
 

Memorial contributions can now be made through the Muskingum County 

Community Foundation � Zanesville Memorial Concert Band Endowment 

Fund 
 

All checks should be made payable to and returned to: 
 
Zanesville Memorial Concert Band 
P.O. Box 2915 
Zanesville, OH 43701-2915 
 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
 
Please list my name in the concert program as: 

 
 
For our records 
 
Address ________________________________ 
 
City _________________ State ____________ Zip 

Zanesville Memorial  

   Concert  Band 
 

     Summer 2005 Program 

 
 

Sunday June 12, 2005, 7:00 p.m. 
Featuring High School Honors Band 

Zane’s Landing Park 
 

Sunday June 26, 2005, 7:00 p.m. 

 Increase Matthews House 
 

Sunday July 10, 2005, 7:00 p.m. 

 Zane’s Landing Park 
 

Sunday July 24, 2005, 7:00 p.m. 
 Muskingum County Home 
 

Sunday July 31, 2005, 7:00 p.m. 

Jazz on the River 
Zane’s Landing Park 

 

Sunday August 7, 2005, 7:00 p.m. 

 Zanes Landing Park 
 

     All concerts are free and open to the public. 



Max W. Treier 
Artistic Director 

Zanesville Memorial Concert Band 
 
 Mr. Treier is a graduate of The Ohio State University with a Bachelor 
of Science Degree in Music Education.  He retired as the director of bands at 
Cambridge City Schools after serving for 29 years.  He was named Outstanding 
Music Educator in 1993 by the Ohio Music Educators Association.  Max has 
been a member of the Zanesville Memorial Concert Band for 22 years and 
served as the announcer for a number of years.  This is his sixth year as Artistic 
Director. 
 

Dr. William Schlacks 
Conductor, This Evening’s Concert 

 
Dr. William Schlacks is the chair of the department of music as well as the 
conductor of the Muskingum Valley Symphonic Winds, the Muskingum College 
Wind & Percussion Ensemble, and the Aldersgate Choir at the New Concord 
United Methodist Church.  In addition, he teaches courses in conducting and 
music education.  Dr. Schlacks received the Bachelor of Science in Education 
and Master of Music in Trumpet Performance degrees from Northern Illinois 
University and a Ph. D. in Music Education from the University of Miami 
(Florida).  After his studies at Miami, he conducted the Wind Ensemble and was 
the coordinator of music education at Indiana University - Purdue University at 
Fort Wayne.  During his tenure at IPFW he founded and conducted the Fort 
Wayne Area Community Band and received numerous awards for this endeavor 
including the Medal of Merit for Community Service from the City of Fort 
Wayne.  He is a member of the Music Educators National Conference, Ohio 
Music Education Association, College Band Directors National Association, Phi 
Mu Alpha Sinfonia and serves as a member of the board of the Ohio Society for 
Music Teacher Education.  He is a past president of the Ohio Private College 
Instrumental Conductors Association, and is Muskingum's representative to the 
National Association of Schools of Music where he has served as the chair for 
the sessions for smaller units of music, a visiting evaluator, and as a consultant.  
He is also a past president of the Ohio Association of Music Schools and serves 
on the board of the Ohio Coalition for Music Education.  In 1995 he was named 
an Outstanding Educator by the Zanesville Chapter of Phi Delta Kappa and in 
April of 2005 was named the Ruth Dorsey Neptune Distinguished Professor in 
Fine Arts at Muskingum College.  He and his wife Mary, and daughters Erin and 
Samantha, live in New Concord. 

 

Concert Program 
Sunday July 10, 2005 

 

Zanesville Memorial Concert Band 
Dr. William Schlacks........Tonight’s Conductor 

 
 
Star Spangled Banner ……........................................Arr. by John Philip Sousa 
 Vocalist – Charles Savage                            Lyrics by Francis Scott Key 
 

American Patrol ………...........................................…….…......F.W. Meacham 
 
Bush Dance…………..................................................................Ralph Holtgren 

 
Liberty Bell (March)................................................................ John Philip Sousa 

 
Selections from Hello Dolly...................................................…. Herry Herman 
       Arr. by John Cacavas 
 
Battle Hymn 2000.........................................................J. W. Howe & W. Steffe 

Arr. by James L. Hosey 

 
INTERMISSION 

 
The Cowboys................................................................................John Williams 
         Arr. by Jim Curnow 
 
Navy Blue and Gold (March).........................................................J. W. Crosley 
      Arr. by Harry L. Alford 
 
Patriotic Fantasy.......................................................................George M. Cohan 
         Arr. by W. Ehret & Paul Yoder 

 
Stars and Stripes Forever........................................................ John Philip Sousa 
 
 



 

Contributors 
 

Friends of the Zanesville Memorial Concert Band 
 

The Zanesville Memorial concert Band is grateful to the following for their support of the 
quality of life in and around Zanesville and the continuation of American band music. 
 
 

Concert Patrons 
 

Eaton Drone Fund 

 

Sponsors 
 

Century National Bank 
Muskingum County 
Commissioners 
John Hoge Musical Fund 

 

Patrons 
 

Genesis Healthcare System 
North Valley Bank 
Dr. & Mrs. S. W. Obenour 
Fred & Charlotte Smith  
Wendy’s Management Group 
Zanesville Surgery Center 
 

Donors 
 

Dale & Carol Boyse 
Mary Jane Cain 
Central Trinity Church 
Colonial Music 
Mrs. Don Cultice 
Dick & Joyce Dittmar 
The Downing Company 
John & Lu Gibson 
Jones, Funk & Payne  
Phyllis Mast 
Dr. & Mrs. L. Joe Porter 
John & Lou Shamp 
John & Nancy Shamp 

Ellen & Jerry Shaw 
Mr. & Mrs. J. William Straker 
Paul & Linda Thompson 
Thomas Lumbertown 
Unizan Bank 
 

Benefactors 
 

Bloomer Candy Company 
George & Dorothy Corder 
Helen Coulter 
Daniel & Carol Cowden 
Mark & Shelly Gallant 
Virginia Hiscock 
Miller Lynn Insurance 
Stanley Johnson 
Mr. & Mrs. J. Charles Joublanc 
Dr. & Mrs. Melvin Krohn 
H. J. Lewis 
Dr. & Mrs. James Mackall 
J. R. Morrison 
Rankin & Rankin 
Jeffrey Rice, O.D. 
Dr. & Mrs. John W. Ray 
Bill & Janice Schmidt 
Amy Underwood 
 

Supporters 
 

John & Elisabeth Baker 
Ann & James Burkhart 
Bob Drake 
Mary Earhart 
Miles & Dorothy Friel 
J. Floyd Felumlee & 
Mari Thomas 

Charles Gorsuch 
Elden & Carole Hudson 
Florence Hutson 
Ms. Rose Isch 
Bob & Jan Jenkins 
Kathryn S. Johnson 
Herbert “Tim” & Marlene Jones 
George & Shirley Kramer 
Elizabeth Ling 
John & Judy McAllister 
Frances Moore 
Robert & Ann Nicholas 
Jean E. Orr 
Bob & Pat Payne 
Pat Payne 
Kenneth Pyles & Carol Pauley 
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Peters 
Mary Powell 
John Rice & T. (Sally) Sowers 
Betty Ryan 
Paul & Susan Shannon 
The Dick Simcox Big Band 
Mary Slack 
Timber Run Gardens 
Richard & Cynthia Tuck 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard D. West 
Charles White 
Jerold Zwelling 
 

Last Chair Player 
 

Ann Decherd 
Mary McGonagle 
 

 

Zanesville Memoprial Band Board Members 

 
Whiten Mauk – President   Phyllis Mast 
Don Matthews – Vice President  Sterling Obenour 
 Sue Barzda – Secretary   Bob Popp 
John Shamp – Treasurer   Lou Shamp 
Max Treier – Artistic Director  Fred Smith 
Marty Bateman    Rick Schmidt* 
Janine Bock    Rich Simcox* 
Ken Crist    Amy Underwood 
Bob Hamilton    Dr. Vicki Whitacre 
     *Non voting Band Rep. 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Thank You 
 
We would like to recognize the following for special services: 
 
-Zanesville High School for rehearsal facilities 
-Zanesville Band Boosters for use of their equipment trailer 
-City of Zanesville for the use of Zane’s Landing Park 
-Muskingum County Commissioners 
-All of the area Music Educators for use of their music libraries 
-Members of the Band that work on the Friends of the Band Program 
-Dr. John Shamp for office support 
-Muskingum County Heslth Department for Board meeting room 
-Sterling Obenour – Band photographer 



 

Zanesville Memorial Concert Band 

2005 Summer Season 
 

Band Personnel July 10 Concert 
 
 

 
 

Flute   Clarinet   Oboe 
Carol Cramer  Susan Barzda  Tasia Brown 
Alexis Hartman  Angie Ferrell 
Lark Higgenbotham Richard Loos  Bassoon 

Linda Patterson  Kathy Kerr  James Cash 
Kristi Schwartz  Jennifer Petry  Angela Cornett 
   June Reynolds 
Cornet/Trumpet  Mindy Schockling Alto Saxophone 
Jason Blake  Rhonda Snyder  John Garren 
Ken Crist  Linda Thompson 
Laura Duff  Tim Wallick  Tenor Saxophone 
Jim Gibson  Lisa Zink  Ernest Gardner 
Ann Lillie 
Mike Price  Trombone  Baritone Sax 

Rich Simcox  Jim Fineran  Trudy Gibson 
Ben Wallick  Kiel Lauer 
   Fred Smith  Euphonium 
French Horn  Jason Smith  Jennifer Shields 
Carol Cowden     Paul Thompson 
Beth Jackson  Tuba 
Stephanie Melick  Janine Bock  Percussion 

Eric Shields  Jim Bock  Larry Cook 
   Don Fulkerson  Andrew Crist 
   David Schroder  Ryan Dulin 
      Kyle Morgan 
      Samantha Schlacks 
      Kari Sims 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
The ZMCB would lke to hear comments from you, our audience members.  
Please take a moment to fill out the form below and give it to the director 
on your way out, or mail it to the address on the back.  Thank You 
 
What type of music do you like to hear on our concerts? 
 

 
Is Sunday evening a good time for out concerts? 
 

 
What other improvements would you like to suggest for our band? 
 

 

 
Please fill in the back side if you would like to be added to our mailing list. 


